
SHIELDS CLASS SAILING ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING     

September 20th, 2017  Mason’s Island YC, CT. 

 

President’s Report: Eric Anderson 
 Eric Anderson opened the meeting and welcomed all the attendees to both the Class Meeting 

and to the Shields Nationals at Mason’s Island YC.  

 He thanked all the organizers of the Nationals for their fantastic efforts and hoped that the 

weather would allow racing.  

 The Proposed Slate of Officers for 2018/2019 was announced:  

President   Eric Anderson, Fleet 12 

Secretary   Steve Mettler, Fleet 8 

Treasurer   Jay Dayton, Fleet 21 

Measurer   Kim Roberts, Fleet 9 

  

VP      Richard Robbins, Fleet 10 

VP      Sam Veilleux, Fleet 3 

VP      Chris Wick, Fleet 19 

VP      Rick Hendee, Fleet 2 

VP      Ron Oard, Fleet 17 

VP      Peter McWhinnie, Fleet 1 

 A motion was called, seconded and duly carried to elect the new Officers to serve the Class.  

 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Presented by Eric Anderson (Jay Dayton could not 

attend) 
 

Monthly Update 

 Some activity since last report: 

 Account Balance as of 8/07/2017    $ 9,082.20 

 Income   

o Fleets #1,3,8 Class Dues (8/30)     +$1,765.00 

o Fleet #19 Class Dues (8/15)     +$   350.00 

 Expenses:  8/29 World Publications – One Design Ad   - $    150.00   

 Approximate Ending Balance: as of 9/18/2017    $10,993.20 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Treasurer’s Annual Update 

 
 



Secretary’s Report: Peter McWhinnie 
 

Membership Update 

 Member numbers are down vs 2016, with significant declines in both active yacht owners/co-

owners and associate members:  

 2013 2014 2015  2016 2017 

Active 131 148 161 150 140 

Assoc. 27 34 20 56 38 

 TOTAL  158 182 181 206 178 

 

 Looking at the data by Fleet:  

o The decline in members (active yacht owners/drivers) is concentrated in Fleet 9, 10.  

Some of the decline is due to changes in co-skipper numbers (e.g. Fleet 1) rather than 

decline in boats on the water.  

 For the future, it would be helpful to look at boat numbers as well as Member 

numbers; 

o Associate numbers: we’ve clearly lost the momentum from Eric Anderson’s 2016 push 

for Associate members. It should be possible to regain momentum in 2018. 

o However, numbers alone do not tell the story of Fleet health, and it would be useful to 

have a more qualitative discussion about the health of the Fleets.  

 

 Maintaining the membership list is a fairly laborious process and it would be good to investigate 

more automated options for 2018, and further improve communication with members/ 

associates.   

o Please could all Fleets send in / continue to send in annual updates of paid up members 

with names, addresses, boat numbers et al.  

 



Other Business 

 There was no other business.  

 

 

 

The group then voted to close the meeting,  

 

Respectfully submitted 

Pete McWhinnie 

Shields Class Secretary 


